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File No.: 5510.00 
 
 December 8, 2022 
 
Alexia Stangherlin  
Director of Utilities Development Services Division 
City of Brandon  
638 Princess Avenue, Brandon MB  R7A 0P3 
a.stangherlin@brandon.ca      
 
Dear Alexia Stangherlin: 
 
Re: Environment Act Licence No. 2991 - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration to Environment Act Licence No. 2991 
dated April 29, 2021, and additional information dated September 23, 2022, and 
September 29, 2022.  

 
I approve your alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act. The 

decommissioning plan is approved and meets the requirement of clause 37 b) of the 
licence. This approval is conditional on the following: 

1. Do not accept any wastewater influent into Cell 4 other than for additional 
capacity during periods of excess wet weather flow. 

2. Effluent discharge must be within the pH range of 6.5 – 9.0. 
3. Collect effluent samples from Cell 5 discharge, analyze the samples for 

endocrine disrupting compounds during each effluent discharge campaign, 
and report the results to a director per The Environment Act. 

4. Discharge Cell 4 effluent through Cell 5 between June 15 and October 1. 
5. Install the proposed groundwater monitoring wells and submit to a director 

per The Environment Act the baseline assessment conducted after 
installation.  

6. Within 90 days of this approval, submit to a director per The Environment Act 
for approval a continuous sampling plan of the groundwater monitoring wells. 

7. Accept a revised licence to be issued in the near future. 
 
All clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 3187 remain in effect.  

 
For questions regarding this approval, please contact Siobhan Burland Ross, 

Engineering Manager, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Siobhan.BurlandRoss@gov.mb.ca or 204-793-6487. 
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For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Kristy Forrestall, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch at Kristy.Forrestall@gov.mb.ca or 204-573-0518. 

 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 Original signed by 
 
 James Capotosto  
 Director  
 
c. Keith Sears  

Kristy Forrestall  
Siobhan Burland Ross  
Public Registry 
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